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Council    No. 8599 

P.O. Box   No. 387 

Cypress, CA 90630 

●●●●● Attention Knights ●●●●● 

 

As of October 2020, the Council Bulletin will 

be sent by email only! 

This will allow us to save postage and still 

contain pictures of our recent events. 

 

If you desire a printed bulletin in the future, 

please contact me as soon as possible at 

tkman9291@aol.com 

 or (714) 829-7289. 

 

Rick Tkack – Grand Knight Council 8599 
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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Benjamin Servin (562)263-6175 

 cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com 

Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C)  
 morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 

 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
 Dan0043@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Wally Zimmerman – Rolly Arenz PGK’s Friend 

Dr. Lladia Lagmay – Rolly Arenz PGK’s Relative 

 

 

Fred Navarro (healing)     Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar (parkinsons)     Mario Bica – (paralysis) 

Jim Chavez     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing)     Bob Marsh (recovering from heart valve surgery)      
    

 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer)) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Val Alvarez (cancer) –Michele Magyar’s Sister      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     

Tom Gillman (recovering from a stroke), Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, 

Shelly Marks (breast cancer) – Family & Friends of John Oliver       

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Toni Cholewinski (recovering from blood clot surgery) 

Carol – Bob Marsh’s Wife (recovering from breast cancer & needs hip surgery) 

Mario Salgado Sr. (open heart Surgery) – Rolly Arenz PGK’s Friend 

Emily     Neomi (recovering from knee replacement surgery) – Bill Serb PGK’s Wife 

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our Grand Knight,  

 to Frank Faecke our Sick & Distressed Chairman or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

 

  

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 This month I'm happy to say that even a continuing pandemic cannot slow our Council down 

from doing great service!  In the month of August we were fully able to implement the "Leave No 

Neighbor Behind"  program from Supreme.  We supported our Brother Knights be having online 

Zoom meetings for Officers and the Members.  We supported our parish by helping set up the altar 

and doing hospitality ministry for the outdoor Masses.  We supported the community and fed the 

hungry by helping out at the drive through food distributions for HOPE.  Finally, we helped save 

lives by participating in the blood drive with the Red Cross on August 6th.  "Lavishly he gives to the 

poor, his generosity endures forever"  Ps. 112:9. 

 

 However, as we head into the Fall, Season we have no time to rest, because the parish, our 

community and our Brother Knights still need our help and we need to be creative on how we can 

serve as a council under the continuing COVID restrictions from the state.  One way we can continue 

serving our council is to plan and expand our Faith activities.  Some of our Faith in Action programs 

include: Building the Domestic Church Kiosk of pamphlets.  Normally we have these in the back of 

the church.  Now we can ask Fr. Bihn if we can have a display at the outdoor masses.  Other actions 

we can do include Holy Hour for men of faith, sharing "Into the Breach" videos and starting a 

(virtual) rosary program.  If you would like to help me start any of these programs, please call or 

email me right away. 

 

 Thank you to all the brother Knights who have helped out the parish for our August events:  

the HOPE food distributions, helping to set up the altar on the Weekend lawn Masses, and for all the 

brave Knights who donated blood and served during our blood drive, including writing an interesting 

article that will be submitted to Columbia magazine online with great pictures of the event.  I'm 

confident we can have a wonderful faith and service-filled Fall and Winter with your help and new 

suggestions.  Remember to keep in contact with your friends who are on the council and bring up 

your good suggestions at our next meeting.  May God richly bless your families. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

tkman9291@aol.com 

August Meeting 

                          $20.00 

Joe Cholewinski 

 

September Meeting = $30.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 



 

  

 

                                    [To the Parish] 

 
                           

Dear St. Irenaeus Parishioners, 
 
          It is with great pleasure and pride that I share with you the wonderful news that our very 
own St. Irenaeus Knights of Columbus Cypress Council 8599 has recently been awarded the 
distinction of Star Council, the international organization’s top award for local councils. 
 
          The Star Council Award recognizes overall excellence in the areas of membership, 
promotion of fraternal insurance benefits, sponsorship of faith formation programs and service-
oriented activities while promoting the core values of the K of C Organization. 
 
          According to Grand Knight Richard Tkach, major accomplishments last fraternal year 
included: 

Wheelchair Drive for Veterans collected $7,800 for 50 chairs 

Drive to support the Intellectually Disabled collected $3,700 

Pennies from Heaven Drive supported the La Habra Life Center 

Knights supported St. Irenaeus School with Student Essay and Basketball Free Throw 
Contests 

Assisted in food distributions for H.O.P.E. 
 
          In addition to the exemplary accomplishments noted by the awarding committee, I want to 
add that our Knights have been extremely helpful to our parish during this COVID-19 health 
pandemic. Their assistance with our H.O.P.E. food distribution, set-up and clean-up of the 
temporary outdoor worship spaces, and recent promotion and organization of the Red Cross 
blood drive have made a great impact on the lives of many people. 
 
          I want to thank Rolly Arenz, the past Grand Knight of Council 8599, and his council 
officers for their outstanding leadership and service to our community. I thank Richard Tkach for 
taking over the position of Grand Knight of Council 8599 since July 1, 2020, and I look forward 
to continuing in this great tradition of fraternity and service with our Knights in the months 
ahead. 
 
          For those men and dads who are looking for an opportunity to be more engaged and 
active in their Catholic faith, I highly recommend joining our K of C Council. I cannot think of a 
better organization that is more befitting of our time based on our shared core principles of 
charity, unity, fraternity and patriotism. 
  
          For information on joining the Knights of Columbus at St. Irenaeus contact Membership 
Director, Rolly Arenz at 562-708-0258 or membership8599@gmail.com



 

 

  

                           

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 We are still in the Corid-19 Pandemic, I hope all are staying safe.  Mass dispensation is still 

in affect with new restrictions, masses are outside, I hope you can make it or at least for communion. 

Evening Mass has been changed to 5:00 pm on Saturday and Sunday. With all the restrictions we are 

still having our council and officers meeting on zoom.   

 

 Some of our upcoming events are: 

 

   Sept. 4th H.O.P.E. food bagging 7:00 am 

   Sept. 5th H.O.P.E. food distribution 7:30 am 

   Sept. 16th Virtual Membership Meeting 7 pm 

   Sept.18th H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 7:00 am 

   Sept. 19th H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:30 am 

     

 

Vivat Jesus 

Brian Cota 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Rolly Arenz PGK     Rick Tkach GK     George Del Hierro     Mike Mercer     Bill Serb PGK     Brian Cota     

Jim Bowler     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM     Dave Hallum     Frank Faecke Kevin Connell     

Bill Mead     Cesar Moreno     Lloyd Duronslet PGK     Horacio Castro     Jerome Costa     Louis Bloch     

Lito De Los Reyes 

 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 It was great to see many of you at our August Member Meeting on Zoom.  If you weren’t 

there, check it out next month on Wednesday, September 16th.  Doors open at 6:30. Look for your 

email invitation link from Knights of Columbus 2 or 3 days prior to the meeting. If you don’t see it, 

please check your spam folder, as your email program may send it there as the distribution list is 

over 200. In these difficult times, we need to remain connected to each other to achieve our mission 

of Leave No Neighbor Behind. 
 

 First, I want to congratulate Joe Cholewinski, whose name was drawn at our August 

Membership Meeting. Unfortunately he wasn’t present to win the $20, so next month’s drawing will 

be for $30. 
 

 Please check out our Bulletin Sponsors on page 16.  If you want to get a Knights shirt, please 

call Luci Alba at (714) 375-1970. She has lots of options to choose from. 
 

 I encourage all of our new members, as well as our experienced members, to take the time to 

meet our Insurance Advisor, Brother Mark McInery, to learn about all the insurance and annuity 

programs available to members of the Knights of Columbus. His phone number is (562) 682-3394 

cell, (582) 493-3394 office and Email is:  mark.mcinery@kofc.org  
 

 Please note our Monthly Bulletin, which is available online all the way back to 2011 on our 

Council website, kofc8599.org and is emailed to our full membership, will now be mailed only to 

those requesting it via mail. If you need a mailed copy, please send your requests to Rick Tkach - 

Grand Knight -  tkman9291@aol.com or 714-829-7289 
 

 As of the date of this writing we still have 91 brothers who’s 2020 dues are delinquent, 

which results in $2,912.00 due to our Council, plus $969.15 in optional charitable contributions. If 

you are having difficulty paying your dues, we can help. Please contact our Grand Knight, Rick 

Tkach, at (714) 829-7289. 
   

 I hope to see you all at our September Meeting, and at our upcoming activities. 
  

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
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 Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org  

 Click on: Newsletter  
Pictures in this month’s Bulletin: 

August 2020 Blood Drive 

 

Note: For more Council activities pictures go to archives, choose various month’s bulletin’s then scroll 

down past the last page of bulletin to view the posted pictures. 

 
 

 

 

 
  

  

 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

7th “LABOR DAY” 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30PM 

10th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

16th MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

24th CHAPTER MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

8th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

21ST MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

22ND CHAPTER MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

This year we need 11 new members to join our council.  

 

The State has created an incentive program, see below. 

 

Recruiter Incentives  
       Any Brother Knight who recruits a new member and signs as their proposer, qualifies 

for an incentive drawing. At the end of the 2020-2021 Fraternal Year, one name will be 

randomly drawn and that proposer will receive an invitation to dine in his local area with the 

State Deputy and his Wife.  

       Any Brother Knight who recruits 5 to 10 new members by the end of the 2020-2021 

Fraternal Year; will receive a great looking KofC Cap.  

       Any Brother Knight who recruits 11 to 15 new members by the end of the 2020-2021 

Fraternal Year; will receive a KofC Polo Shirt.  

       Any Brother Knight who recruits 16 or more new members by the end of the 2020-

2021 Fraternal Year; will receive a California KofC Recruiter Jacket.  

       The top 3 recruiters in the state, 1-North, 1-Central, and 1-South, by the end of the 

2020-2021 Fraternal year will receive a new KofC Watch. 

  

Council Incentives 
       Grand Knight Incentive Every GK that achieves Star Council for the 2020-2021 

Fraternal Year will receive a California KofC Recruiter Jacket. Open the 

attached Membership Incentives Flyer for complete details.  

 

Let’s meet our goal. 

 

Vivat Jesus 

Rolly Arenz 

Membership Director 
Membership8599@gmail.com 
562-708-0258 
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FEAR NOT, FAITH 
 

 In 2004, I was ready to go to work at 5:00 am, suddenly I fell in bed with a strong stomach 

pain. I was living alone, far from my family and no one to ask for help. I laid down with pain until 

11:30pm. I was able to move and called a taxi to take me to the emergency room. The doctor ordered 

me to do an endoscopy, results came back and the doctor told me I needed immediate surgery to 

rebuild my stomach. The cause: stress, skipping meals, lack of sleep, ANGER! 
 

 After the surgery, I was discharged from the hospital. Three days later, while recovering, I 

got into a big argument, I got all upset and angry, and started feeling sick again, ran to bathroom to 

throw up bile. Since then, I was sick every 6 months. 
 

 A year later felt sick again, this time I spent almost 2 years in bed. Every month my stomach 

couldn't hold anything, no eating, no drinking, for 10 days each time, until I could hold food again. 
 

 Over the years I was getting better, with relapses of once or twice a year. Doctors could not 

find anything.  All kind of tests, analysis were done, took all kind of medicines and nothing, tried 

various methods, classes, cures and the problem always came back.  
 

 I was raised Catholic but my faith was nowhere to be found, I was a non-practicing 

Catholic.  I only called on "My God" when I needed him. 
 

 It wasn't until two Septembers ago when my parents took me to see a priest (Padre Armando 

Lopez) and talked to him about my life. He listened to me for about an hour. At the end of my talk, 

he asked me if I wanted him to pray for me; and I said “yes”. At that moment, I opened my HEART 

to JESUS CHRIST, I stood up and opened my arms; as the priest began praying, he anointed me 

with oil in the palms of my hand and when he touched my forehead and made the sign of the cross; I 

felt my heart beating so fast, I felt so much pressure on my chest and head, and couldn't feel my legs; 

I got scared and I thought I was going to fall down or die or something. I was so scared! At the same 

time, I felt some type of "energy" coming down from my head, through my body, to my legs, and felt 

"something coming out of my body".  I felt a huge relief, my body relaxed and a wonderful sense of 

peace.  I just started crying, feeling emotional, and I just couldn't stop. I hugged the priest and felt 

"God My Father" hugging me and inside me I heard his voice telling me, "Don't worry I love you 

and I'm always with you".  After some minutes, the father asked me what I felt and I couldn't explain 

what just happened. He said: “It was The Holy Spirit that got into you ". 
 

 That was only a jump start, now it was my responsibility to keep the motor ON and GOING!!! After 

the wonderful miracle of receiving the Holy Spirit again, I went back to my home Church, went to mass that 

weekend. During the mass, they announced a retreat for couples the following weekend. Me and my now wife 

attended and the miracles continued. During the retreat they announced a class for couples. My family and I  

started taking the class every Friday and became part of the marriage ministry at "Our Lady of Victory Parish". 

 

[Your Council’s Chancellor Continued Next Page] 



 

[ continued] 
 

Being there we realized that as a couple with family, we needed the Sacrament of Marriage, we 

started our marriage preparation (classes every week, retreats, conferences, congresses, etc.).  
 

Our plan was to get married at Our Lady of Victory but God had other plans for us. We ended up 

meeting with Father Ed Broom (Padre Escobita) at St. Peter Chanel and there he assigned to us a 

great family to prepare us; they said 3 months, which became almost 11 months. I was so desperate 

at midway, but it was all planned by God, He was getting us ready and finally we received the Holy 

Sacrament of Marriage in St. Peter Chanel Catholic Church on September 10, 2016. 
 

We thought, yes, we made it but then we realized that it was just the beginning and needed to prepare 

a lot more to face any tribulations with FAITH, HOPE and LOVE, regardless the type or origin.  
 

After coming back to God, to my faith, getting married and really start living as a Catholic, I was 

completely healed from my sickness. The sacraments are the greatest medicines. 
 

I have realized that I still have a lot of room in me for improvement and to grow in my Faith, in my 

relation with God, my family, my friends, my co-workers, my clients, my brothers in Christ, even 

my enemies. That I need to get better every day and enjoy my loved ones every second as I love 

God, My Lord and King Jesus Christ. 
 

I asked myself and I've heard: When I come back from a sickness, accident, hardship, tribulation, 

etc... there is always a purpose or a plan, but what really is that plan for me? God's answer was "The 

Cross" to give us His ONLY SON to die for us and SAVE OUR SOULS. 

My answer is Christ, who in the unity of the Holy Spirit and my Almighty Father, it's only one God, 

who lives and reigns for ever and ever. AMEN!!! 
 

May the answers to my prayers be what God wants from me, and knows is better, and not only what 

I want. Nowadays, when we are faced with tribulation, I look to Jesus Christ on the cross, and 

remember that He died for me and that all my pains together will never compare to what he suffered 

for me. I give to my Lord all my fears, pain and suffering as an offering and when I get up, he 

always takes care of me. Then I come back to look at the cross and give thanks, and when I see 

Him, He looks at me but this time with His hands wide open and a huge smile on His face he tells 

me: "see, I told you" 
 

Dear brother/sister, I have no idea why I'm opening myself to share my testimony to you, there was 

no plan. But I'm pretty sure about one thing, God is using me as an instrument to send His word to 

you. 
 

"Don’t be afraid to let God love you and transform you into the saint He created you to be!" 
 

May God always Bless You and your Family! 
 

Vivat Jesus!!! 

Que viva Cristo Rey!!! 

Long live Christ the King!!!     +JMJ+ 

       "In omnibus amare et servire Domino" 

Benjamin Servin     “Brothers in Jesus Christ” 

 



 

               Message delayed until next month because of space. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eugene St. Amant 9/2 Doug Devries 9/3 John Oliver 9/5 

Frank Faecke 9/9 Aaron Saliba 9/10 Benejamin Jaramilla 9/11 

Emiliano Pama 9/11 Florizel Bautista 9/12 David Gallagher 9/12 

Paulo Morales 9/16 Jerry Ramos 9/17 Peter Morales PGK 9/16 

Armando Plata 9/26 Carlos Jimenez 9/27 David Hallum 9/28 

 Dennis C. Montoya 9/29 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota (562)335-0809   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Daniel Rozac  723-2555 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


